Northam Burrows Charity Information Sheet 2023

Northam Burrows Charity has now been officially recognized by the Charity Commission.
This is an update for you on the issue of Northam Town Council and its role in relation to Northam Burrows.
Torridge District Council is the owner of Northam Burrows, however the Town Council as Corporate Trustee is responsible for grazing regulation. The Corporate Trustee has appointed a management committee which reports back regularly to the Corporate Trustee. Previously, the Burrows was owned by the County Council and following a court case the Town Council (Corporate Trustee) was awarded 1500 passes a year to distribute to those residing in the Ancient Manor. This allocation was in recompense for loss of grazing due to the tip.
This allocation was not based on population or housing numbers but solely on specific loss of grazing. There has been no further loss so it is impossible for the Corporate Trustee to obtain additional passes.
Passes are issued on a first come first served basis, and can only be applied for with accompanying documents, a council tax bill for the year commencing April of that year and a driving licence which shows their permanent address (which must be within the Ancient Manor). Both documents must match.
Application forms will be available as soon as Torridge District Council send out the council tax bill, usually mid-March, information will be on our website and social media when applications are available.
The Corporate Trustee’s role is as custodians of the grazing, which will have first call on the monies in the Charity Account, thereafter the trustees can give grants to good causes within the parish. After more than 10 years with no increase, the passes, will increases this year from £12 to £20. The Charity will have to reimburse Northam Town Council for the administration of the passes with the balance available to the Charities trustees to administer for the benefit of the parish.
Northam Burrows Charity.
